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     A lot can happen in a year, and 2012 
brought challenges and changes to CCYS.  
Beginning in January, modifications in the 
way per diem rates were calculated and paid 
by the Department of Child Services for 
court-ordered youth left the shelter reeling 
with a 59% cut in our largest funding source.  
While this event devastated many other 
emergency shelters around the state 
(several residential providers closed their 
doors permanently, and many others 
“suspended” their services due to the fund-
ing crisis), CCYS was able to “tighten the 
belt” and sustain all programming, serving nearly 200 youth over 
the past 10 months in our Residential Program.  This feat can only 
be attributed to the careful guidance over our 26 years by a dili-
gent and fiscally responsible Board of Directors and the incredible 
support of the local community, with both monetary and in-kind 
donations keeping us operational. 
 
     Staffing changes were another “theme” for the year, with the 
hiring of several new direct care workers and a new Residential 
Director/Counselor.  Sarah Jackson, a graduate of Spaulding Uni-
versity with a Masters in Clinical Psychology, joined the CCYS staff 
in May as the full time counselor providing essential crisis counsel-
ing to the youth placed in our care.  Sarah, who has more than 15 
years experience with children and family therapy, jumped right 
into the mix of our ever-changing resident population and has 
proven to be a great asset to the agency.  Currently, she is working 
to develop a more intensive Independent Living Skills program to 
provide a broader knowledge base to residents getting ready to  
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Visit us on the web at www.ccysfs.org 

Thank You Supporters! The following organizations and busi-
nesses have provided considerable 
support in the form of donations or 
grants this fiscal year.  We thank you for 
believing in the quality of our programs 
and staff! 

“age-out” of the juvenile system.  On a 
more melancholy note, long-time 
Youth Work Supervisor Deedra Bartle, 
who celebrated 12 years of service in 
June, decided to move on to try new 
things in November.  While the staff is 
unbelievably sad and disappointed she 
is leaving, we are excited for her in her 
new endeavors. 
 

     Looking forward, a change in ad-
ministration on the state level always 
means changes for state funded pro-
grams, so CCYS will pay attention to 
what is going on with legislation in the 
Capitol.  Until then, CCYS is preparing 

for our biggest fundraiser of the year 
(which supports all of our programs): 
the annual Holiday Celebrity 
Waiter Dinner.   This event, 
now in its 9th year, is sched-
uled for 6 p.m. Wednesday, 
Dec. 12, 2012, in the Knights 
of Columbus Hall on Market 
Street in Jeffersonville.  
Called “Celebrity Waiter”, 
this event is actually made 
up of local people who vol-
unteer to sell tickets for a 
table of 10 and entertain 
them a variety of ways for 
tips throughout the evening.  The 
waiters choose a theme for their table 
and encourage their guests to partici-

pate in that theme.  Live and silent 
auction items are available for guests 

to bid on for last minute 
Christmas gifts, and gourmet 
appetizers, entrees and des-
serts are the highlight of the 
evening.  This year, the UPS 
Foundation provided a gener-
ous sponsorship.  Other op-
portunities for participation, 
including table sponsors, 
waiter opportunities, or silent 
or live auction item donations 
are available and needed!  
Contact Amy Schneidau at 812

-284-5229 for more information about 
the event.  Cost to attend is $40 per 
ticket. 
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Safe Place gets a new look 

     In April, National Safe Place an-
nounced the launch of their updated 
brand logo.  The Safe Place® logo 
not only signifies the organization’s 
corporate brand image, but also 
represents local safe havens for 
youth in crisis in communities across 
the country. The Clark County Youth 
Shelter is the Safe Place Agency for 
Clark and Floyd Counties in South-
ern Indiana, monitoring and training 
88 business sites between the two 
counties. 
     “It is crucial for young people in 
dangerous or threatening situations 
to know there are trusted people in  
their communities that can help,” 
said Laurie Jackson, National Safe 
Place Executive Director. “While  
maintaining attributes of the original 
image, the new Safe Place logo 
aims to stand out in local communi-
ties as a source for immediate assis-

tance.” 
     Helping more than 279,000 youth 
since its inception in 1983, National 
Safe Place’s yellow and black  
diamond-shaped logo has been the 
distinguishing symbol for the organi-
zation. By preserving the yellow  
and black diamond shape and incor-
porating simple imagery, the new 
look evokes feelings of security  
and protection. This logo’s rebrand 
is highly significant to the organiza-
tion as this image is one that  
should be nationally recognizable 
amongst youth as place to go for 
immediate help. With this new  
design, National Safe Place can en-
sure that their message will remain 
clear and its purpose easily  
comprehensible nationwide. 
     During the 2011-2012 fiscal year, 
the Clark County Youth Shelter shel-
tered 44 youth who sought help 

through the Safe Place Program.  In 
addition, Safe Place Coordinator 
Dalevina Lawson spoke with more 
than 5,000 youth, educating them on 
the process for accessing Safe 
Place should they ever experience a 
crisis in their home in which they no 
longer feel safe.   
     For more information on Safe 
Place or to have a speaker talk to a 
group about the program, contact 
Dalevina Lawson at 284-5229. 

 

Contact Us 
 

Laura Fleming-Balmer, 

Executive Director 

ccadmin@ccysfs.org 

 

Sarah Jackson, 

Residential Director &  

Counselor 

ccysfs@ccysfs.org 

 

Amy Schneidau, 

Assistant Director 

ccys@ccysfs.org 

 

Amanda King, 

Youth Work Supervisor 

youth@ccysfs.org 

CCYS Board of Directors 

Karen Balmer 
 

Carlene Bottorff 
 

Pete Corrao 
 

Ben Ledbetter, Jr. 
 

Paula Lomax 
 

Racheal Lee 
 

Christy Lucas 
 

Susan Miller  
 

Nathan Masingo 
 

Tim McDonald 
 

Ken Pierce 
 

Judd Penske 
 

Perry Reisert 
 

Jeff Sierota 
 

Doris Stone 
 

Zach Taylor 
 

Julie Wilson 
 

Melissa Wilson 
 

Brent Williams 
 

Vicki Carmichael,  
Ex-Officio 

CCYS’s governing board meets four times per year in July, Octo-
ber, January, and April. Smaller working committees meet monthly. 
For more Board information, contact Laura Fleming-Balmer. 
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I want to give a troubled young  
person a chance by becoming a friend of 
CCYS with my tax deductible gift of: 
 
_____ $25 _____ $50 _____ $75 
 
 
_____ $100 _____ $200 _____ Other 

Return Service Requested 


